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Exchange of Notes between 
the Government of the Republic of Korea and 

the Government of Japan 
concerning Mutual Protection of Rights on Trade Marks 

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan to the Embassy of the Republic of Korea

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs presents its compliments to the Embassy of the 
Republic of Korea and has the honour to refer to the conversations which have 
recently taken place between the representatives of the Government of Japan and 
the Government of the Republic of Korea concerning mutual protection of rights 
on trade marks. The arrangements reached as a result of these conversations are 
as follows:

1. Nationals of the Republic of Korea shall, within the territories of Japan, be 
accorded, subject to the relevant laws and regulations of Japan, treatment no less 
favourable than that accorded to nationals of Japan with respect to the enjoyment 
of rights on trade marks.

2. Nationals of Japan shall, within the territories of the Republic of Korea, be 
accorded, subject to the relevant laws and regulations of the Republic of Korea, 
treatment no less favourable than that accorded to nationals of the Republic of 
Korea with respect to the enjoyment of rights on trade marks.

3. "Nationals" as referred to in the preceding paragraphs shall include juridical 
persons.

4. The present arrangements may be terminated by either Government giving six 
months＇ notice in writing to the other.

The Ministry has further the honour to propose that the present Note Verbale 
and the Embassy＇s Note Verbale in reply thereto confirming the foregoing 
arrangements to be acceptable to the Government of the Republic of Korea be 
considered to constitute an agreement between the two Government which becomes 



effective as from the date of the Embassy＇s Note Verbale in reply.

The Ministry avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Embassy of the 
Republic of Korea the assurances of its highest consideration.

Tokyo, December 3, 1968

The Embassy of the Republic of Korea to the ministry of Foreign Affairs

The Embassy of the Republic of Korea presents its compliments to the Ministry 
of Foreign Affairs and has the honour to acknowledge the receipt of the latter＇s 
Note Verbale dated December 3, 1968, which reads as follows:

"............................Japanese Proposing Note............................."

The Embassy has further the honour to confirm that the arrangements set 
forth in the Ministry＇s Note Verbale are acceptable to the Government of the 
Republic of Korea and to agree that the Ministry＇s Note Verbale and this Note 
Verbale in reply shall be considered to constitute an agreement between the two 
Governments to become effective as from the date of this Note Verbale.

The Embassy avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs the assurances of its highest consideration.

December 3, 1968
Tokyo


